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Hargraves Public SchoolHargraves Public SchoolHargraves Public School   
The school with a heart of gold 

HARGRAVES 
VILLAGE  

CHRISTMAS TREE 
Saturday 21st December 2013 

     

Starting at 5pm at the Recreation Ground 

     There will be a Barbeque & Chocolate wheels 

Everyone is welcome for a wonderful evening 

Santa will be arriving at 6pm 

Enquiries Helen Lawson 63738516 

Barbeque from 5.00pm 

Steak & Sausage sandwiches 

& soft drink available 

School Photos 
Have arrived back at school and are available for parents to look at and select the ones they would 
like to purchase. 
Money MUST be included with every order. 
Package 1: 1 school photo and 1 individual photo—$16 
Package 2: A pack which includes school photo and individual photo in a cardboard folder—$25 
6 x 4 family photo—$3, 7 x 5 family photo—$5. Additional 6 x 4 photos—$4. 

For the past two weeks we have hosted practicum 
student Jessie Bantock at our school. Jessie is in 
her first year of teaching at CSU Bathurst. We 
wish Jessie every success in her teaching career. 

Tennis  
Active After Schools Tennis with 
coach Tonia Butler finished on a 
high note on Wednesday, with Tonia 
presenting each child with a certificate 
of achievement. 

Every child made wonderful progress 
under Tonia’s expert guidance. We 
were very lucky to have had a coach 
of Tonia’s calibre come to the 
school each Wednesday to work 
with the children. 

A big thank you also to Zoi Dent 
who assisted with the lessons each 
week. 

It would be wonderful if the children 
could practise the skills they have 
learnt during the holidays. Don’t 
forget the tennis courts are available 
for everyone to use. 



WK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

9 

2 December 

Swimming Lessons 

3 

Swimming Lessons 

4  

Swimming Lessons 

Last Library Van for 2013 

No Preschool with Hannah 
this week 

5 

Swimming Lessons 

6 

Swimming Lessons 

10 

9 10 

Christmas Church Service 
with Fr Max 11.30 am 

11 

Galloping Gumnuts 

Last Preschool for 2013 

Bunyip’s Christmas” VC 

12 13 

Presentation Evening 7 pm 

Nugget News deadline 

11 
16 

Life Skills Auction 

17 

Children’s Christmas Picnic 

18 19 20 

TERM 4, 2013 CALENDAR 

Students of the 
Week 

 

 

 

 

Robbie Condren and        
Abbie Condren 

For fantastic reading 

 

 

Jamie Simpson 

For lovely mature  

behaviour 

 

 

Brandon 
Terbizan 

For trying hard to complete 
all work 

Gemma and Grace 
returned from the 
school vegetable 
patch with bowls of 
sweet, red straw-
berries for our 
morning fruit tray. 
Yummo!! 

It’s Annual School Report Writing Time 
It is time for us to collate our Annual School Report. Each year the Department of Education and Communities requires us 
to survey parents on a curriculum area and a management practice.  This year we are surveying parents on their opinions on 
School Management and Personal Development/Health/Physical Education.  

The surveys only take a few minutes to complete. Please do not write your name on the survey as responses are anonymous.  

Please return these to school by Tuesday 17th December. Past Annual School Reports can be viewed on our school website: 

hargraves-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

IMPORTANT P & C NEWS 

P & C are asking for donations of non-perishable items for a Grocery Hamper raffle which will be drawn at the Christmas 
Tree. They are also asking for help with the running of the Christmas Tree. 

Attached to this newsletter is a small booklet of 10 raffle tickets for you to either sell or purchase yourself. Tickets are 
$2 each. Tickets will also be for sale at the General Store. This year’s raffle will be big, with a number of great prizes on 
offer. 

Please return the tickets (both sold and unsold) to school by Tuesday 17th December. 

 

P & C are organising the children’s picnic on Tuesday 17th December and will be asking each family to provide a salad.  

Notes are attached to this newsletter—please return to school. 


